STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UPR OF THE REPUBLIC OF EQUATORIAL  GUINEA : 14:30 – 18:00 HOURS,  5 MAY 2014
Mr President,

Zimbabwe warmly welcomes and thanks the delegation of the Republic of Equatorial Guinea for their report on the implementation of the recommendations the country accepted during its first cycle  review.

The country should be commended for the efforts it has taken to strengthen the institutional mechanisms for the promotion and protection of human rights.  These include the establishment of the National Human Rights Commission, the Parliamentary Commission for Complaints and Petitions and the Office of the Ombudsman.

It is noteworthy that Equatorial Guinea has progressively increased the proportion of public spending devoted to the social sectors of education, health, public service, water and sanitation and gender equality.  It has also made available microcredit to small and medium sized business as a way of empowering the people.

Regarding human rights education and awareness raising, the country has organised activities to capacitate public officials on such issues as trafficking in persons and enforcement of provisions related to the Convention on Torture.

Zimbabwe urges Equatorial Guinea to:

· Strengthen the policy of education for all by increasing enrolment and completion rates for school going children, especially  among girls; and 

· Boost the human rights training and awareness raising scheme to cover more thematic areas.
I thank you Mr President.
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